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The date was 3 June 1990 and the 
time was mid-afternoon. As I walked 
around the end of the house I heard 
an unexpected bird song. I looked up 
and saw a red, sparrow-sized bird on 
a wire between the house and a util¬ 
ity pole. After about five seconds the 
bird flew across the street into some 
trees and disappeared from view. 
Based on this brief observation from 
a distance of 30 ft., I assumed that 
the bird was a Purple Finch. 

I was surprised to see a Purple 
Finch in June. Almost all my sight¬ 
ings have been during spring migra¬ 
tion. A recent review of my notes 
from 1983 to 1993 shows that Purple 
Finches were sighted on 28 separate 
days ranging from 12 April to 7 May. 
There were only three sightings out¬ 
side this range: 13 May 1990, 10 
July 1983 and 2 October 1983. 

I went back into the house assum¬ 
ing that I would not see this bird 
again. A few minutes later I looked 
out the window and saw a red bird — 
almost certainly the same one — on 
our hanging feeder in the back yard. 
This time I was able to get a much 
better look at it. I observed with bin¬ 
oculars from a distance of 20 ft., first 
from in the house and then outside. 
The bird did not seem to be unduly 
alarmed when I went outside. 

Compared to a male Purple Finch 
this bird seemed slightly smaller and 

slimmer. While the Purple Finch is 
more or less all red, this bird might 
be better described as a brown bird 
with red patches. The red was con¬ 
fined to forehead, eye line, rump, 
throat and upper breast. The lower 
breast and flanks were whitish and 
streaked with brown, quite different 
than the relatively unmarked under¬ 
parts of the male Purple Finch. The 
shade of red needed no qualifying, it 
was simply bright red. The Purple 
Finch is often described as rose or 
wine coloured. 

After studying the bird for five min¬ 
utes I went back into the house and 
took a quick look at my bird 
guides.1,2,3,4 It was quite obvious that 
this bird was a House Finch. I got the 
camera, hoping that the bird would 
come to our window shelf feeder. It 
did, and I took the first photo from a 
distance of 5 ft. The bird has a sun¬ 
flower seed in its beak. It left the 
shelf for a moment, and I moved 
closer to the window hoping to get a 
better picture. The bird returned, and 
the second photo was taken from 3 
ft. away. The pictures were taken 
with a 50-mm lens and Kodachrome 
64 film. The bird spent a total of 
about 15 minutes in our yard and 
was not seen again. 

As a footnote to this story, I saw 
what I think was a female House 
Finch at our hanging feeder on 6 
April 1993. Compared to a female 
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Purple Finch this bird seemed 
smaller, and the streaking was less 
distinct. The face lacked the strong 
pattern of the female Purple Finch. 
The bill was stout, unlike the thinner 
bill of the Pine Siskin. This bird 
stayed for a few minutes and was 
not seen again. 
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